
HOLLAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

Regular Meeting 

October 15, 2020 

 

The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Supervisor Terry Nienhuis, Clerk Michael Dalman, Treasurer Vince Bush, and 

Trustees Doug Becker*, Elliott Church, Norm Nykamp*, and Russ TeSlaa. Also 

present was Township Manager Steve Bulthuis. *participated remotely 

 

Absent: None 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Mr. Nienhuis gave the invocation. 

 

Citizen’s Comments: Three citizens spoke up expressing their frustration with the 

Hookah Lounge and recent crimes happening there. The Township continues to 

work with our staff and the Ottawa County Sheriff’s Department to address 

concerns within the scope of the law. The citizens were encouraged to share 

additional concerns with the Sheriff’s Department. 

 

Mr. Nienhuis reviewed the consent agenda. 

 

20-87 A motion was made by Mr. TeSlaa, supported by Mr. Bush, to approve the 

consent agenda including communications, operational reports (Sheriff’s Dept. 

report for September), bills and financial transactions for September, and the 

minutes of the Board meeting held on October 1, 2020. 

 

All supported the motion 

Motion declared adopted 

 

Township Manager Bulthuis presented and reviewed the September 30, 2020 

Financial Report from Finance Director Kuiper. The Board then considered a 

resolution to amend the budget. 

 

20-88 A resolution was offered by Mr. Bush and supported by Mr. TeSlaa amending the 

FY2020 Budget. 

 

Roll call vote: Yes-7, No-0, Absent-0 

Motion declared adopted 

 

Mr. Bulthuis reviewed his informational report. Board members shared 

committee reports. 

 

The regular meeting adjourned at 7:46 P.M. 
 

 

Michael Dalman, Clerk Terry Nienhuis, Supervisor 


